
Golden Fields Elementary School 

School Community Council Meeting Minutes 

Conference Room 

February 1, 2023 

4:00 – 5:00pm 

 

Members in Attendance: 

Nick Hansen, Dan Carlson, Ann Lobos, Cristie Carter Bake, Ashley Pack, Holli Wilson, Carol 
Sancho, Chris Larsen, Tammy Campbell.  

 

Meeting start time: 4:03 pm. 

 

Agenda Items: 

 

1. Jordan Parent Council Meeting Update – Dan Carlson. 
One item that was discussed was suicide prevention measures / resources – Parent 
Guidance.org. Free counseling services, parent coaching is provided. There is a link on 
the Jordan District website. The school Reunification plan was also discussed and there 
is a video that shows parents more information. 
 

2. Approve minutes from our prior meeting, December 1, 2022.  Nick Hansen displayed 
the prior minutes and summarized. Nick motioned to approve the minutes. Ashley Pack 
seconded the motion. All raised hands in agreement to approve. Minutes approved. 
 

3. Review Acadience Test Scores. Rebecca Atwell, instructional coach at West Jordan 
Elementary School introduced herself, she will be assigned to our school until the end of 
the year. Current Acadience scores were shared with the group. Reviewed scores for 
each grade K-6 for Golden Fields, compared results from the Beginning of the year and 
the Middle of the year. Dan reminded us of the goal with the SCC improvement rate of 
2%, and thus far our results are showing a 3% improvement from last year. Ann posed 
the question as to whether our future goals could focus on math score improvement. 
Chris pointed out that reading is one area of education where there is actual empirical 



data on successful teaching methods, whereas math is a little trickier to measure 
because different methods work for different individuals. Dan also cautioned that we 
haven’t met our overall goal of improving our reading scores to a certain level, so while 
we have made progress, may not be time to change the goal to math, since reading 
score improvement is still needed. 

 

4. Review of Walk to Read Program changes and implementation. Discussed the new 
process where slips of paper are sent home with students every 3 weeks to notify 
parents and guardians of student’s skill level currently being worked on in Walk To Read. 
Most parent committee members acknowledged that they’ve been receiving this 
information and it is helpful with the tie in on the website to the recommended 
activities for parents to try with students at home.  
 

5. New Business – Update from Nick Hansen on discussion regarding safety concerns with 
the flow of traffic surrounding Golden Fields. He indicated he will be making requests to 
district for additional signs showing vehicles where to pull up for drop off/pick up, also 
sharing concerns with city on congestion on Split Rock, cars parking in no parking areas, 
facing the wrong way, etc. Asking if signage can be lowered so it can be seen easier. 
Additional crosswalk on Split Rock? Possible left turn lane in front of of school where 
vehicles back up in the one lane? 
 
 

6. Next Meeting – March 8th. Group will review and discuss the plan for next year. 
 

Meeting end time 5:20 pm. Holli Wilson motioned to adjourn the meeting. Cristie seconded the 
motion. All were in favor.  

 

 

 

 

 

 


